
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 9th August 
2018 at 8pm 
 
Apologies  
  None 
 
Present 
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr 
Bevans Mrs Todd, clerk Mr Rickett 
  2 members of the public 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting signed as a true and correct record 
 
Matters arising from previous meetings 
  None 
 
Declaration of Councillors interests 
  None 
 
Village Hall  
  The frosting has been put on the windows 
  Mr Garratt to clear up the rear of the hall 
  The specification for the Hall ceiling walls and down to the dado rail has been 
done; ask for a second price for below the dado 
  Clerk to obtain 3 quotes 
  Final colour needs agreeing 
  Will work around the bookings 
  The acoustics and heating need looking at 
  Mr Bevans informed the PC that Edingley Village Hall are hiring the projector 
for £100 
  The PC were informed that WREN has refunded £297 from the grant 
  Cars are still parking on the Hall car park, Mr Bevans to monitor 
 
Risk assessment 
  A few amendments were suggested Financial Officer to prepare a new copy 
for adoption at the next meeting 
 
Fundraising 
  The quiz was a success - £312.60 raised, Mr Paris suggested another in 
January.  The was some divided opinion over the food, some was better than others 
 
Roads and hedges 
  Bottom of Church Notice Board needs repairing - in hand 
  Verges and hedge on Halam Hill cut, paths need doing – contact Highways 
  Request the street sweeper 
  Visibility from School Lane at the cross roads still a concern 
 
Allotments 
  Planting trees would involve ongoing maintenance and costs, more ideas 
needed 



 
Stained glass window 
  Mr Paris has contacted those who enquired, awaiting a reply 
 
Christmas tree 
  In hand 
 
Open Meeting 
  PC thanked for what work has been done on the verges and hedges 
  Speeding an issue on School Lane 
 
Correspondence 
  Items circulated to PC’s 
  NALC constitution – no action 
  Model Standing Orders – no action 
  Best Kept Village – a letter was read out from the organisers, positive 
comments 
 
Finance 
  Cleaners £31 – agreed to pay unanimously 
 
Planning 
  None 
 
Planning decisions 
  None 
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Harvest supper – 12th October 
  Defibrillator 
 
Date of next meeting 
  Thursday 13 September 2018 at 7.30pm 
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm 


